reg|on 8'?* The 106" IEEE Region 8 Monaco, Principality of Monaco
IEEE 4 Committee Meeting 19-20 March 2016

Jordan Section Mohamed K Abdelazeez

Getting Closer to Industry

We appointed an Industry Ambassador Officer last year (2015). Due to his new post in the Gulf area we will appoint another
officer this year. In the Section technical conference ACEET 2015, which was held in November, 2015, we did have great
contacts with the different service industries in Jordan in term of their support and the IEEE Jordan Section recognition. WE
will continue with the help of our four technical chapters to foster and enhance our relation with the local industries.

Students and Young Professionals

Recently we appointed a new Student Activities Coordinator officer and also we appointed a student to be the Section Student
Representative. The section with the help of the local industries support the IEEE Extreme activities which was held in the
University of Jordan. Also we support the IEEE day Activities which was executed by the students members of the different
student chapters in Jordan. The YP AG was really active in their holding few major meetings with their respective members
and upon the recommendation of the present YP AG chair we have a new EXCOM for the YP AG which we hope to reflect
in a positive manner on the YP

Section Vitality

Our members grow over the past two years remarkably and we actually got a prize (a certificate and slogan) granted to the
section. WE think that the work of the volunteers would have great impact on the growth and the success of the section.
Accordingly we tried hard to recruit a new members for the EXCOM of the section and the technical chapters and the AGs of
the section.

Miscellaneous / Recommendations / Feedback

We will be holding our IEEE Jordan Section METRO workshop in this coming March in cooperation with Jordan Engineers
Association;which we hope it will serve the IEE Jordan Section members and other local industry members. Also we will
have our annual IEEE Jordan Section meeting were we will honor few individuals who really serve the section through their
dedicated work over the years.



